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MONTGOMERY COLLEGE
Office of the President


 
April 4, 2013


 
MEMORANDUM
 
To:                  Montgomery College Colleagues
 
From:              Dr. DeRionne P. Pollard, President
 
Subject:           Transition in Administrative and Fiscal Services Division
 
 
After serving our College community with dedication over the past two years, Senior Vice
President for Administrative and Fiscal Services Cathy Jones has accepted an exceptional
new professional opportunity outside of Montgomery College. This is bittersweet news for
me and for the College, and I accepted Ms. Jones’s resignation with regret. Thanks to her
leadership, I am confident that our institution is stronger, with a budget process tightly
coupled with our strategic plan, a new employee classification system, and enhanced
business processes, among many other accomplishments.
 
Ms. Jones has accepted the position of vice president of finance and administration at the
American Association of State Colleges and Universities (AASCU), which is based in
Washington, DC. In this role, she will utilize her experience and knowledge of higher
education and nonprofit organizations to make an impact on national higher education issues.
The AASCU has requested Ms. Jones join their organization as soon as possible, and her last
day at Montgomery College will be next Thursday, April 11. While I would have preferred to
keep Ms. Jones at Montgomery College, I look forward to learning of her future success at
AASCU. 
 
In planning for Ms. Jones’s departure, I have asked Dr. Janet Wormack, associate senior vice
president for administrative and fiscal services, to serve as the interim senior vice president.
Dr. Wormack is an experienced Montgomery College administrator, with 13 years of
progressively responsible experience within Administrative and Fiscal Services. She
previously served as interim chief finance officer and director of procurement. I am confident
that Dr. Wormack will provide strong leadership during this time of transition.
 
The search for the new senior vice president for administrative and fiscal services will begin
in the fall. When that time comes, I look forward to members of our College community
participating in the search process.
 
Please join me in congratulating Ms. Jones and wish her well in her future endeavor.
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